Pulse of the Parish July 2022

Parish Council Member	Summary
Linda	•
Dave	Brick parking lots- contractor has received current pricing for the bricks and will provide a quote to do the work within a week
Sue	West side Catholic couples have a fall kickoff mass and brunch Sunday September 11 with 9 am mass and brunch to follow at Dave and Kathleen Myers . More details to follow in the bulletin. This for all WSCC and prospective new members.
Ed	•
Marcy	steel drum in courtyard next Thursday
Will	•
Hannah	
Natalie	 SAC: Updated the school's attendance policy to better lay out what is expected and what consequences would follow excessive absences. This will be reflected in the new handbook. New committee members: Nicole Clymire, Carolyn Coleman, John Hickey, Matt Ryan HASA: New board is starting this year: Bernadette Gibson (President), Tina Davenport (Vice President), Theresa Wilgus (treasurer) and Priya Hickey (Secretary). Used uniform exchange happening in Z hall August 10 from 6:30-8 Open house is scheduled for Sunday August 21 and we'll have groups and clubs in Z hall along with spirit wear sales and uniform exchange options First HASA meeting is tentatively September 22, I still need to book

everything and confirm time. The board is focusing at ways to increase attendance and parental involvement in meetings. Another key focus of the board this year is trying to streamline the payment and booking process for HASA events. So many parents have asked for ways to pay and book things electronically and we will be working with administration and business manager to research options. Jennie Marketing Finance Council Q4 Finance Council update PSR: Jim • Too early to determine how many returning students...registrations come in last minute in September. • There is a need for at least 1-3 teachers as a couple of volunteers have stepped down after years of service. Cinnamon requests that we spread the word for assistance. Altar Servers: • Maria was past due for their number 9 blessing on Friday...please pray for a safe delivery! • 12 servers have departed via graduations (middle and HS). Three have been added, but hope for more 5th graders to step up. Keith will put out a call at the beginning of the school year. Audio/Visual: • 5 attendees watch live stream live with 30-50 views total during the week. 20 live viewers on Sunday with 100-150 total views. 3 techs cover daily mass and a number of teens assist on Sunday 9am. • Big Challenge: copyright claims coming in for music content. Auto-spammers troll for music sounds that are similar to copyrights, laying allegations of infringement against the parish. Claims range from \$350 to \$30,000 per song if not contested. Extremely time consuming...Lynn has been fantastic to counter the claims, but Cathy Sivic now has the task. No legal recourse in sight. Possible solution: 1)Given the drop off in daily views, livestream less? 2) Have someone pin down copyright info and respond to the claims...terribly time consuming! The spammers have gone back to every song played last year. Lynn feels we are covered for that challenge, but must be diligent going forward and secure the necessary permissions. Request suggestions from the parish council.

	Altar servers extraordinary form:
	• No updates • • • • • • • • • • • • •
Ana	•
Susan	 Lectors: Ushers: Girl Scouts: Women of St. Sebastian: Votives: